Post SCVAL XC Season Evaluation Meeting
November 29, 2010

First/Main in Los Altos

1. Attendees:
   The following coaches attended the meeting:

   Paul Armstrong-Cupertino    Walt Van Zant-Wilcox          Ernie Lee-Gunn

   Jake White-Lynbrook         Julie L’Heureux-Santa Clara   PattiSue Plumer-Los Altos

   Paul Jones-Palo Alto        Bridget Hall-Milpitas         Matt Snee-Los Gatos 

   Jim Bordoni-Mt.View         Kenrick Sealy-Homestead       Chantelle Wilder-Los Gatos

   Hank Lawson-Celebrity Guest

   Absent – Fremont, Monta Vista, Saratoga

2. League Meet Team Winners:
   Congratulations to Los Gatos, who won the DAL team championship for 

   the varsity boys and girls, Monta Vista, who won the DAL F/S boys championship,

   Homestead, who won the DAL JV girls championship, Mt.View, who won El Camino

   varsity girls and JV girls championships, and Los Altos, who won the El Camino 

   varsity boys and F/S boys championships.

   The JV boys and F/S girls races were not held because the fire department 

   cancelled the remaining races at our league finals due to heat concerns.

3. CCS Finals:
 Congratulations to the Gunn, Wilcox, Monta Vista, and Homestead boys, who  

 finished 6th, 10th, 11th, and 15th in division 1, the Los Gatos, Los Altos, 

 Mt.View, and Lynbrook boys, who finished 1st, 2nd, 3rd, and 9th in division 2, 

 the Saratoga boys, who finished 7th in division 3, the Gunn, Palo Alto, 

 Homestead, and Wilcox girls, who finished 2nd, 3rd, 10th, and 11th in division 

 1, the Mt. View, Los Gatos, and Lynbrook girls, who finished 1st, 3rd, and 7th  

 in division 2, and the Saratoga girls, who finished 5th in division 3. 8 of our

 14 boys teams and 7 of our 14 girls teams qualified for the CCS meet.  

 Congratulations individually to Yohaness Estifanos, Kevin Bishop, and Andrew

 Prior, who finished 2nd, 5th and 10th in the division 1 boys race, Will Geiken,

 Parker Schuh, Grant Foster, Bryan Crook, Ben Schneider, Peter Anthony, and 

 Henry Manning, who finished 1st through 4th and 6th, 8th, and 9th in the 

 division 2 boys race, Erin Robinson, Sarah Robinson, and Lalida Maokhamphiou,

 who finished 2nd, 3rd, and 6th in the division 1 girls race, Allison Sturges, 

 Danielle Katz, Kayla Knapp, Katie Castro, Cindy Huang, and Melissa Reed, who 

 finished 1st, 3rd, 4th, 6th, 9th, and 10th in the division 2 girls race

 Three boys and three girls teams qualified for the State Meet and three boys 

 and two girls qualified as individuals for the State Meet.

4. State Meet:
   The Los Gatos boys and Mt. View girls were our top teams at the State Meet.  

   The Los Gatos boys finished 11th in division 2 and the Mt. View girls finished

   9th in division 2.  The Mt.View and Los Altos boys finished 14th and 15th in 

   division 2.  The Gunn girls finished 16th in division 1 and the Los Gatos girls 

   finished 18th in division 2. There were many good individual performances, 

   including the following –

   Boys                        Girls

   Parker Schuh      15:11   2nd-Div 2    Allison Sturges     18:35  26th-Div 2

   Will Geiken       15:15   4th-Div 2    Kayla Knapp         18:37  32nd-Div 2

   Kevin Bishop      15:40  35th-Div 1    Katie Castro        18:56  47th-Div 2

   Grant Foster      15:45  23rd-Div 2    Erin Robinson       18:57  67th-Div 1

   Yohanes Estifanos 15:48  44th-Div 1    Sarah Robinson      18:58  68th-Div 1

   Peter Anthony     15:52  31st-Div 2    Lalida Maokhamphiou 18:59  73rd-Div 1

   Ben Schneider     15:54  36th-Div 2    Melissa Reed        19:11  58th-Div 2

   Bryan Crook       16:13  54th-Div 2    Maya Weigel         19:14  66th-Div 2

   Kevin Statz       16:20  75th-Div 2    Cindy Huang         19:28  83rd-Div 2

   Henry Manning     16:25  84th-Div 2    Cass Carpenter      19:37  91st-Div 2

   Austin Bowie      16:33  93rd-Div 2

5. Comments Regarding the League Finals:
   All agreed that everything seemed to go well this year except for the minor 

   problem of the 20 emergency vehicles showing up that resulted in the 

   cancellation of the FSG and JVB races.

   Bob Rush, who is in charge of the Crystal Springs course, stated that the SCVAL

   will not be allowed to hold its league finals or Center Meet at Crystal 

   Springs next year until we agree to abide by new medical procedures that the 

   Crystal Springs Board of Directors will compose sometime during the next few 

   months.  One of the procedures will be that we must have a paramedic on hand 

   for any meet held at Crystal Springs.

   Bob Rush suggested that we hire Peter Tapia as our paramedic.  Peter has 

   frequently helped at the three Center Meets that are held at Crystal Springs 

   each year.  Information regarding Peter is as follows –

   Peter Tapia, special medical aide

   P.O. Boys 833

   Pengrove, CA 94951

   Phone # = 415-722-8876

   Fax # = 415-897-7964

   E-Mail = Specialmed1@yahoo.com    (the “1” at the end of “med”is a number and 

   not a letter)

   Tax ID # = 94-3266255

   Bill Daskarolis, who helps Bob Rush with the course management, suggests that 

   we offer to pay Peter $200 for each time that he helps (4 hours x $50)

   We voted 10-1 to allow the non-scorers in the varsity races to start with the 

   scorers but they will start on the back line.

   We had 47 VB non-scorers in the El Camino league this year and 35 in the DAL.

   We had 35 VG non-scorers in the El Camino league this year and 6 in the DAL.

   The coaches agreed that we must still declare who our 7 scoring runners are 

   prior to the start of the varsity races.

   The coaches agreed that the two leagues would run combined JVB and FSG races.

   The coaches agreed  to change the schedule so that there will be more time in 

   between races.  Twenty minutes between each race was suggested.

   We must make it clear next year that no parent should call 911.

   It was suggested that we better train the parents who are pushing the runners 

   through the finish chute.

   The directors for our meet next year will be Palo Alto and Cupertino.

   We agreed to ask Mark McConnell to time our league finals again next year. 

6. Comments Regarding The CCS Meet:

As usual, the meet was well run. The CCS increased the number of small t-shirts 

   available for this meet but the coaches believe that they should order even 

   more.

7. Comments Regarding the State Meet:
   In general, the coaches were pleased with the directing of this meet.

8. Honor Coaches:
   PattiSue Plumer of Los Altos and Kenrick Sealy of Homestead were nominated as 

   our honor coaches for this season.  Three coaches were eligible to be nominated 

   -- Plumer, Sealy, and Bridget Hall of Milpitas.

9. Central Park Invitational:
We will hold this race again next year.  None of the coaches had any suggestions to make to Julie L’Heaureux regarding the race.
10.Crystal Springs Center Meet:
   We agreed to continue holding this meet and running it in the same manner 

   as we did this year. Milpitas will direct the race next year.  

11.Additional SCVAL XC Meets
   As per our Commissioner and the Athletic Directors Committee, all SCVAL schools

   must compete as a group in two meets in addition to the league finals.  If 

   schools do not compete in both of these meets, they will not be allowed to 

   compete in the league finals.  

   As per CCS rules, individual runners must compete in at least two of our three 

   league meets – the two preliminary meets and the league finals – in order to 

   compete in the CCS meet.  There are exceptions to this rule, such as illness 

   or injuries or grades.

   The two additional meets will not count toward determining the league standings 

   as the SCVAL constitution provides that for the sport of cross country that the 

   league finals will determine the league standings.

   We agreed that the two additional meets for 2011 would be the Central Park 

   Invitational and the SCVAL Crystal Springs Center Meet.

   As per our Commissioner, we must provide a medical trainer for these two meets 

   and for the league finals.

12.Heat Problems at Cross Country Meets
   Many of the coaches were concerned because of the warm weather at our league 

   finals this year although it was just in the low 80s.  Some of the ideas put 

   forth for remedying the problem included –

   Determine whether we could run the league finals in the morning, when the 

   forecast is for very hot weather.

   Warn the runners the day before the meet to drink plenty of water.

   Consider bringing ice to the meet.

   Consider rescheduling the meet to a day when the forecast is for cool weather.

   Consider running the race on a course in a cooler area when the forecast is for 

   very hot weather.

13.Other Items
   Ask Bob Rush whether they can provide more bathrooms at Crystal Springs.  

   Another possibility is to designate two or more of the outhouses for emergency 

   use only.  The bathroom lines were very long at the league finals.
